CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Online Meeting of the Parish Council

Wednesday 10 March 2021 at 8pm
AGENDA

1. To receive apologies for absence:  None
2. To approve minutes of the meeting held on 27th January 2021 – The Minutes of the meeting on the 27 January 2021 were unanimously approved
3. To receive declarations of interest – Cllr Jones declared an interest for applicant at 385 Chartirdge Lane / Cllr Davies & Kemp declared an interest in the Pednor Cottages.
4. Notification of Any Other Urgent Business

5. To receive questions from members of the public:  
6. To receive an update from Chiltern Ridges Councillors – Spent time checking the roads and have reported many including Little Hundreds Lane and Herberts Hole including the fallen tree, which has been reported by residents and Cllrs. Cllr Birchley to chase again. At the Village Forum, Transport for Bucks went through a number of items and £4 Million was approved for repairs, including removing grit from gulleys £2mil (Capital / 2 from revenue). There is an open meeting in regards to the 

Good news – Life expectancy in the parish is 88 years, which is an improvement from 100 years which was 55.

Cllr Keen asked about Asheridge, Braidwood, near the new build, the road is state of heavy disrepair. Also the road near Asheridge Bottom is also not in a good state.

Cllr Booth – asked in regards to Cogdells Lane. None of the mess accrued by the pot hole filling has been removed and the pot holes put in have already started to deteriorate.
7. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 27th January 2021 (not otherwise on the agenda): None
8. Matters for discussion
a. The Blue Ball planning application – A Member of Asheridge spoke in regards to the neutral decision by the planning application. The concerns relating particularly to the aspect of the area being in an Area of Natural Beauty and a Green Belt area. Another resident from Asheridge spoke in favour of the application due to the necessary financial injection this would bring to Pub in order to keep this in business. This would also have a potential knock on effect on house prices and desirability for new people to live. Cllr Jones outlined the reasons for the Parish Council’s neutral stance stating that at the time. The Parish Council took a vote as to if they should change the original decision. The Councillors unanimously voted to keep the decision as originally stated.
b. Community Board / Village Forum – Rosie from TfB spoke about the work that will be taken over the roads. There was also a project discussed about volunteers in the community, whereby the volunteers learn on the job, carrying out the tasks required while affording them experience in the particular skill.
c. Lockdown/Coronet WhatsApp group – Cllr Jones updated that the Village resident association has taken over the communication for Chartridge. It has expanded to include dog walking. Following the success of the pantomime a play will also be on Zoom in April 2021.
d. Roads / Fly Tipping – Cllr White satated that there has been a recent increase in fly tipping in the Parish. Is there a forum whereby residents could put forward trusted workmen to try and limit the number of untrustworthy. The Parish Council asked Cllr Birchley if the mobile camera mentioned at the Village Forum in the village.
e. Speeding through the village – Cllr Wright will put up the MvAS in the next few days. The speedwatch has been put on hold due to the pandemic.
f. Franklin Field – Cllr Jones has had no real reply from Bucks Council on the transfer of the field to the Parish Council. Cllr Booth asked if a skip could be funded to remove the debris left by Chesham Cricket club. He also suggested having a survey of villagers feelings about renovating or demolishing the pavilion. Cllr Jones confirmed that the Chartridge Sports Club had approximately £8,000 in the account, after which there is currently limited income possibilities. It was suggested that a sub committee be formed to establish whether there would be any interest in anyone as well as establishing an independent valuation of the renovation and demolition. The Parish Council agreed in principle 
g. Grass Cutting / Mowing – The Parish Council agreed to use Martin Field again
h. Web site - %7Zp7J9TzhRWqLYR
i. Parish Sustainability – Cllr Corvin is joining the Chesham Town Sustainability Group which may benefit by linking the PC to help start the initiative in the Parish
j. Superfast Broadband – Cllr Corvin contacted the Village Hall Associaition leading an inintiative to apply ofr superfast broadband. They are looking to ask residents and Ahseridge to sign up to the initiative to have superfast broadband.
k. Future Neighbourhood plan - 
9. Planning

a. Decisions
b. Outstanding

c. Appeals
d. Any other planning matters – The Old Brickworks – Neurtral but he Council should be mindful that restoring conditions are met as are the new conditions.
10. Finance:

a. Budget monitoring 2020/21
b. New invoices for payment / Paid between meetings 
11. Any Other Urgent Business (if any) – The Parish Council agreed to write to the resident enquiring about the state of the tree and whether the owners are planning to take action.
12. Next meeting: TBC at 8pm

